
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE LAKE LURE TOWN COUNCIL HELD
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 23 , 2008, 7:00 P.M., AT THE LAKE LURE MUNICIPAL CENTER

PRESENT: Mayor Jim Proctor
Commissioner Wayne Hyatt
Commissioner Russ Pitts
Commissioner Jeanine Noble
Commissioner Linda Turner

Steve Wheeler, Town Manager
Ron Morgan , Fire Coordinator

ABSENT: N/A

Call to Order

Mayor Proctor called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.

INVOCATION

Commissioner Noble gave the invocation.

Approved the Agenda

After discussion, Commissioner Turner made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.
Commissioner Pitts seconded the motion and the vote of approval was unanimous.

Discussion Regarding Fire Protection for Lake Lure

Town council members met with Chief Jim Howell of Bill' s Creek Fire Department , Chief
Buck Meliski of Chimney Rock Volunteer Fire Department, Chief Gary Wilson of Fairfield
Mountains Fire Department , and Fire Coordinator Ron Morgan to discuss fire protection for Lake
Lure. Richard Riedl , President ofthe Fairfield Mountains Volunteer Fire Department Board , notified
town council by letter dated April I , 2008 that Fairfield Mountains Fire Department wil no longer
be able to staff and operate Fire Station #2 located at Memorial Highway/Charlotte Drive and has
given the town approximately 90 days notice to make arrangements. Mr. Riedl stated in his letter
that for the last three years , their roster has been below the minimum of 28 members required by the
state to operate two class A stations. Mr. Riedle informed town council that they recruited and
solicited additional members through the Town Newsletter, The Breeze newspaper, various social
organizations , word of mouth, appeals through fund raising letters and any other means possible, to
no avail.

Chiefs Howell , Meliski , Wilson informed town council they had made numerous attempts
in various means to recruit volunteer firefighters and it is becoming more difficult. It was mentioned
that there is a need for structural firefighters and that often times they fall short on manpower for
structural fires and other major emergencies requiring heavy duty labor resulting in the few
firefighters responding pushing themselves way beyond physical limits. The chiefs expressed their
concerns for safety. Fire Coordinator Morgan also expressed his concerns with regards to need for
more volunteers and the need for paid firefighters.




